
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

MILTON KEYNES CITY COUNCIL 

(PROPOSED CONTROLLED ZEBRA CROSSING)  

(SOUTH TERRACE, BLETCHLEY) 2023 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Milton Keynes City Council proposes to establish a controlled pedestrian 
crossing under Section 23(1) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (the Act).  The type of crossing will 
be a ‘zebra pedestrian crossing’, the construction of which will be carried out in accordance with the 
manner prescribed by regulations under section 25 of the Act.  The proposed crossing will be located on 
South Terrace in Bletchley.   

The centre point of the crossing will be from a point 32 metres east of its junction with Saxon Street.  
The crossing will extend for a distance of 42 (including both sections of white zig-zag lining).  The 
crossing will extend across the whole width of the carriageway (3.7 metres). 

The pedestrian zebra crossing was proposed during the planning approval stage and approved by the 
planning authority to make a safe crossing link for pedestrians between the new development and the 
Bletchley Bus Station. 

The proposed zebra crossing will encourage and facilitate safer pedestrian and cyclist movement across 
South Terrace. 

Milton Keynes City Council The Council is now serving formal notification on the proposed zebra 
crossing and copies of the statement of reason and a plan showing the location of the crossing may be 
inspected on the Council’s website at: www.milton-keynes.gov.uk/consultations.     

Any representations or objections to the proposed controlled zebra pedestrian crossing, together with 
the grounds upon which they are made, must be made in writing and sent to the Council’s Highways 
Department at Milton Keynes City Council, Civic Office, 1 Saxon Gate East, Central Milton Keynes, MK9 
3EJ, or by email to TROteam@milton-keynes.gov.uk quoting reference NOT-046 and to be received no 
later than 02 March 2023.  

09 February 2023 
Highways Department 
Milton Keynes City Council 
Civic Office  
1 Saxon Gate East 
Central Milton Keynes 
MK6 1LY 

Graham Cox 
Head of Highways 
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